
November 
 

Public Works Committee - November 2 

Chairperson Danny Wallace, Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough 
 

General Welfare/Public Relations Committee - November 9 

Chairperson Jeff Morris, CH Sullivan, John Edwards 
 

Finance and Administration Committee - November 16 

Chairperson CH Sullivan, All Board Members 
 

Public Safety Committee - November 23 Cancelled 

Chairperson Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, CH Sullivan 

District 1  

Vice Mayor Johnetta Yarbrough 

1122jwyatt@gmail.com 
 

Alderman John Edwards  

aldermanedwards@gmail.com 
 

District 2  

Alderman Jeff Morris   

aldermanjeffmorris@gmail.com   
 

Alderman Chris Richardson  

aldermanchrisrichardson@gmail.com 
 

District 3  

Alderman C.H. Sullivan 

aldermanchsullivan@gmail.com  
 

Alderman Danny Wallace  

aldermanwallace@gmail.com 

Mayor Justin Hanson 

EMAIL 

YOUR 

ALDERMAN 

Committee meetings are at 4:00 pm in the Lower Level Conference 

Room at Covington City Hall. All Board of Mayor and Aldermen  

meetings are held on the 2nd and 4th Tuesday evenings of each 

month at 5:30 pm in the Board Room on the 2nd floor at Covington 

City Hall.  ALL are open to the public.  Official meeting minutes and 

agendas can be found by visiting www.covingtontn.com.   

 

City Board meetings are also live-streamed  

on our Website and Facebook page. 

Committee Meetings 

CITY of  
COVINGTON  

 

200 W. Washington 

Covington, TN  38019 

901-476-9613 
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Finance and Administration Committee - 11/16/21 
Present: Chairman CH Sullivan, Mayor Justin Hanson,  

Aldermen Jeff Morris, Johnetta Yarbrough, Chris Richardson, Danny 

Wallace, John Edwards.  Recorder Treasurer Tina Dunn, Directors 

Molly Glass, David Gray, Lessie  

Fisher, Chief Richard Griggs. 

All Committee meetings are live-streamed and recorded.  

You can access the full meetings on our  

Website and Facebook page. 

Ronnie Neill from Municipal Technical Advisory Service spoke to the committee regarding an-

nexation which can only happen through referendum or owner consent.  Director Gray briefly 

discussed Covington’s utilities capabilities in relation to the announcement of Blue Oval City 

at the Regional Megasite.   

Members from Spectrum, the current owners of the Rayovac property, and representatives 

from TN Department of Environment and Conservation attended the meeting virtually. Op-

tions to build a park on the property were discussed at length with reports on what has been 

done to the property to make it and keep it safe.  Several committee members reported that 

their constituents were not favorable to developing the property and it was decided that this 

discussion would be tabled until the next meeting.  

Parks and Recreation Director Molly Glass and Public Works Director David Gray discussed re-

pairs that need to be made at the Jaycee building.  A quote for $4,600 from Peter Simonton 

was submitted for only the damage that is visible on the outside of the building.  Rotted poles 

at the baseballs fields were also discussed.  Covington Electric agreed that six poles were in 

danger of falling and needed to be replaced immediately.  The Committee voted to replace 

the poles at a cost not to exceed $15,000. 

There was discussion on the practice of waiving fees for 501-C3 organizations for events that 

come before the Special Events Committee.  It was decided that individuals who come before 

the Special Events Committee pay 100% of the fees, non-profits pay 50% of the fees, and or-

ganizations that partner with the City can request to have the fees waived.  

Director Fisher gave a report on the progress made on the Municipal Code discussion. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 

PLEASE NOTE - There will be no Committee or Board Meetings on Tuesday, November 23rd. 

http://www.covingtontn.com
https://www.facebook.com/Covington-Mayor-Justin-Hanson-266304796891443


to Covington Police 

Call 901-475-1261 or 901-475-4300 

In an emergency dial 9-1-1 

Special thanks to Labor Law Attorneys Ted Yeiser 

and Debra Owen and Mike Dunavant, Chief Inves-

tigative Counsel with the Tennessee Comptroller 

of the Treasury, for conducting valuable training 

for our city department heads, managers, and su-

pervisors Thursday. From counsel on how to 

effectively supervise, manage, motivate, and com-

municate to managing open records requests and 

reporting government waste, fraud, and abuse, 

we learned how to be better servant leaders to 

our citizens here in the City of Covington. 

Thanks to a donation of a meal by a local resident,  

our Covington Fire Department and Covington Police 

Department were able to share a meal together.  We 

are very thankful for these brave men and women for 

working together to keep our community safe! 

https://www.facebook.com/mike.dunavant?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZVoLndzOEejPsW5qFubB6qT6I4xtSf_20Qnothtgn63BEZ65w1wP6p6HlhJQPO1R1j1SE_eC1XsDVapnpkrLK5Me2uKi0ug9_rfiPE8X9489qsBIyXtV6lsnn_VcRplK6HsOKVUZ8an6Nt9GQmcsW_C&__tn__=-%5dK-R


Thank you to all the  

participants and sponsors  

for the annual Go Lucy Go 

race!  This year was another 

HUGE success! 

 

Visit golucygo.org to find out 

more about this incredible  

organization! 

golucygo.org




https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdnZmBaErMr8lpWP31t7yn26WGlDFgWgvujEZ3qrD-RHVhqVg/viewform?fbclid=IwAR398--JHTNvyOJRogEd4tBzKfqAfEcNVgH3-FOcOCBcjZIs2fpODhsMZno


WELCOME 

NEW BUSINESSES! 

Congratulations to The Stitching Store on your  
milestone ribbon cutting ceremony celebrating new 
owner, Ms. Natalie Hewitt! We’re so grateful to her 
for investing into our community and welcome her  
as a Covington - Tipton County Chamber of Com-
merce Member! Join us in congratulating Natalie  
and her family! 

Congratulations Bella Nutrition on your ribbon 
cutting and grand opening. The business, located at 
1400 Hwy. 51 N, Ste. B, is owned by Annette and 
Roger Belcher! Stop by and check out their menu of 
nutrition shakes and loaded teas! Ask them about 
deliveries! Welcome to Covington!! 

It was an honor Tuesday for Mayor 
Hanson to join the residents and 
staff at Magnolia Creek Nursing  
and Rehabilitation to honor those 
enduring heroes who've worked 
through the pandemic to care for 
those in our nursing and assisted 
living facilities. Nurses and Certified 
Nursing Assistants are truly our  
heroes each and every day and  
 

WE THANK YOU!! 

https://www.facebook.com/CovingtonTiptonCountyChamberofCommerce/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUo0R7MxfuI9zRV_J0riYEiTwITUJVfXJm2KC53npJugAuOOOwousNcBjQstdPuDPDRQzjuske2wu8etyatm3RvJBzOu3MbX-boRynesE4x-dxQdcgvZdmYicRe0xdfWmvEtBJfcPz_dypo0nWzJ_Fj&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/CovingtonTiptonCountyChamberofCommerce/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUo0R7MxfuI9zRV_J0riYEiTwITUJVfXJm2KC53npJugAuOOOwousNcBjQstdPuDPDRQzjuske2wu8etyatm3RvJBzOu3MbX-boRynesE4x-dxQdcgvZdmYicRe0xdfWmvEtBJfcPz_dypo0nWzJ_Fj&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/bellanutrition0910/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZWcA0voY8qJZyNlqLuxw893utjuEl3YLpEghmRfr9xZbHpV6N7d80rcVlGbMrXC8buBCdVfICzW1WQAqHtVlLtA_u2PtT2Be8-kmfBHsZERN4zr8h04CaZDN3VNA2-9ALsaxxfHzXJr9X-qjsime2mm&__tn__=kK-R
https://www.facebook.com/Magnolia-Creek-Nursing-and-Rehabilitation-270566206877413/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUIJu6-qllGE1IXlh8OQVr3vISFFvicGjyVpL58G01eCiZ7OZx39cwlmXtYTdV3ekIXQ7GegXh1rpGWRM-JCFp-Fzlf3qIN0dfiuXQwj8vmBwbr2V2LUGau5VrmTlzOlyI6Ok0NnglwFb3sr84em8JB&__tn__=
https://www.facebook.com/Magnolia-Creek-Nursing-and-Rehabilitation-270566206877413/?__cft__%5b0%5d=AZUIJu6-qllGE1IXlh8OQVr3vISFFvicGjyVpL58G01eCiZ7OZx39cwlmXtYTdV3ekIXQ7GegXh1rpGWRM-JCFp-Fzlf3qIN0dfiuXQwj8vmBwbr2V2LUGau5VrmTlzOlyI6Ok0NnglwFb3sr84em8JB&__tn__=


The Covington FFA recently competed in both the West Tennes-
see FFA Ag Sales and Marketing Plan contests that were held on 
Saturday November 13th at Crockett County High School.  Both 
teams finished 5th in the region and did a great job representing 
their school through hard work and determination.  In agriculture 
sales, the student has to work on a group sales project and an 
individual sales presentation on an agriculture-related project.   
In the marketing plan competition, students have to pick a local 
agribusiness and develop a marketing plan for their operation.  

The 7A/AA raced the state cross coun-
try meet in Hendersonville, TN at 
Sander Ferry Park on November 5th.  
San'Darius Coleman, an 11th grader 
from Covington High School, stood on 
the podium in 10th place out of 251 
runners and had a PR of 16:41.  This is 
a first for Covington Cross Country! 
San'Darius also stood on the podium 
with six other A/AA runners in the top 
ten. Congratulations!   

https://www.facebook.com/CovingtonGridironAssociation/videos/450424253095280/


As we are exploring our internal structures to sustain and enhance our TCS 
College & Career Readiness (CCR) wrap arounds, The Tennessee Department 
of Labor and Workforce Development is proud to roll out their new mobile 
American Job Centers . . . mobile units with services similar to what you might 
find in a brick and mortar American Job Center.  These vehicles will arrive on the 
scene to provide a mobile computer lab with Internet access; create a venue for 
workshops including résumé assistance and interviewing skills, and serve as a 
recruitment center for companies moving into our state. If we're in your neigh-
borhood, great things are happening on the job front, so get on board. 

Mayor Hanson had the opportunity to speak with 

students at Tipton-Rosemark Academy about  

being a mayor in a local municipality, what  

happens on a day-to-day basis, and the challeng-

es it sometimes brings.  The students had such 

insightful questions and this class already had so 

much knowledge about government!  Great job, 

TRA!  We are proud of the work you’re doing!! 

https://www.tn.gov/workforce/jobs-and-education/job-search1/mobile-american-job-centers/mobile-american-job-centers-redirect1/services.html




Do you have an announcement 

you would like to include in our 

weekly newsletter?  Click HERE  

to email your information to  

Rebecca Ray! 

mailto:rray@covingtontn.com
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSf94g3jyvrO1oujnktzmFubCxFK7ufHw8_oiRwIRzjV_jciMA/viewform


COVINGTON CIVIC CENTER 
 

Stay up to date on upcoming events  

at the Civic Center!   
 

Visit our Facebook Page 

or 

Visit our Website! 

https://www.facebook.com/civiccenter100westwashington
http://www.covingtontn.com/human-resources.html
tnachieves.org





